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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

DEC 17 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

Subject: Enrolled Bill H.R. 9924 - National Women's Conference
Sponsor - Rep. Abzug (D) New York and 21 others

Last Day for Action

December 24, 1975 - Wednesday

Purgose

Directs the National Commission on the Observance of Inter-
national Women's Year, 1975, to organize and convene a National
Women's Conference.

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Department of State Approval
Department of Labor Approval(Informally)
Civil Service Commission Approval
Commission on Civil Rights Approval
Discussion

The basic purpose of H.R. 9924 is to provide for a National
Women's Conference next year to assess the role of women and
the progress made to date in promoting the equality of women.
The conference would be charged with identifying the barriers
preventing women from participating equally in all aspects of
national life and developing recommendations for removing those
barriers.

Under the bill, the conference would be organized and convened
by the National Commission on the Observance of International
Women's Year, 1975, which you established last January by
Executive Order 11832, to promote national observance of
International Women's Year, 1975 (IWY). Executive Order 11889
of November 25, 1975 currently requires the Commission to
conclude its work by June 30, 1976, report to the President
thirty days later, and then terminate. The enrolled bill would
extend the life of the Commission as described below. B
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In addition, H.R. 9924 would:

-- Require that the conference be preceded by preparatory
State or regional conferences for which the Commission would
provide technical and financial assistance;

-- Require a detailed report with recommendations by
the Commission to the President and Congress within 120 days
after the conference, and terminate the Commission thirty
days later (but in no case could its life extend beyond
March 31, 1978);

-- Require a report by the President to Congress within
120 additional days containing recommendations on the
Commission's report;

-- Establish a committee of the conference to take steps
to provide for the convening of a second National Women's
Conference to assess progress in improving the status of
women;

-- Authorize appropriations of up to $5 million for these
purposes, none of which could be used for lobbying activities
(e.g., for the Equal Rights Amendment.)

Pursuant to your guidance, the Administration earlier indicated
to the Congress that it could support this legislation if it
were amended to lower the authorization level to $3 million

from the $10 million in the original bill, and if the conference
were postponed beyond 1976.

A floor amendment in the House lowered the authorization level
from $10 million to $5 million after failure of an effort to
reduce it to $1 million. If you approve the bill, the
Commission can be asked to develop its plans with a view
toward holding costs to a maximum of $3 million.

Although the conference was not postponed beyond 1976, as
recommended by the Administration, House floor discussion on
the Commission's termination date indicated the possibility
that it might not be held until the end of the year. This is
quite probable, given the need for obtaining funding next year
and the time it will take to organize and hold the preparatory
State conferences.




CSC, in its attached views letter, expresses some concerns
about this legislation which we had also earlier raised.
As you know, conferences of the type proposed in the bill
usually result in far-ranging recommendations which are
difficult to oppose but impossible to endorse in their
entirety. Moreover, endorsement of a conference for one
purpose, however worthy, makes it more difficult to oppose
pressures from other groups for special conferences.

In this instance, however, we have already indicated our

general support for the legislation and we therefore
recommend its approval.

Assistant Directo: for

Legislative Reference

Enclosures




UNITED STATES COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20425

STAFF DIRECTOR

DEC15 1975

Mr. James M. Frey

Assistant Director for
Legislative Reference

Office of Management and Budget

Washington, D.C. 20503

Dear Mr. Frey:

This is in response to the Office of Management and
Budget request for the views of this Commission on
enrolled bill H.R. 9924, a bill "To direct the National
Commission on the Observance of International Women's
Year, 1975, to organize and convene a National Women's
Conference, and for other purposes.”

The Commission on Civil Rights supports this bill in
principle and is pleased to recommend it to the
President for his signature.

Sincerely,
Sl AL
. JOHN A. BUGGS

Staff Director




DEPARTMENT OF STATE

Washington, D.C. 20520

December 16, 1975

Honorable James T. Lynn
Director

Office of Management and Budget
Washington, D. C. 20503

Dear Mr. Lynn:

This is in response to the request of Mr. James M.
Frey for the views of the Department of State on

H. R. 9924, an enrolled bill to direct the National
Commission on the Observance of International Women's
Year to organize and convene a National Women's
Conference, and for other purposes. The National
Commission is a temporary Presidential commission,
the establishment of which was recommended by the
Department of State. The Department has responsibil-
ity for administrative services.

H. R. 9924 directs the National Commission on the
Observance of International Women's Year, established
by Executive Order 11832, as amended by Executive

Order of November 25, 1975, to hold preparatory

State conferences and a National conference to assess
the present role of women, identify barriers to full
participation in national life, develop recommendations
for removal of such barriers, and establish a committee
to take steps to convene a second National Women's
Conference. One of the primary purposes is to "assess
the participation of women in efforts aimed at the
development of friendly relations and cooperation

among nations and to the strengthening of world peace."

The bill authorized $5 million to be appropriated
without fiscal year limitations.
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Jill Ruckelshaus, the Presiding Officer of the National
Commission testified in favor of H. R. 8903, the prede-
cessor bill to H. R. 9924. We understand the Administra-
tion endorsed H R. 9924 with some amendments.

We recommend approval of H. R. 9924. The conferences
proposed by the bill are important to carrying forward
the momentum of International Women's Year. For the
great numbers of women who have become newly involved
in the women's movement as a result of International
Women's Year the conferences can provide education,
focus for their energy, and constructive leadership.

Sincerely,

[y 4 Ll

Assistant Secretary
for Congressional Relations



UNITED STATES CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION N REPLY PLEASE REFER TO

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20415

YOUR REFERENCE

Déecember 16, 1975

Honorable James T. Lynn .
Director

Office of Management and Budget
Washington, D.C. 20503

Attention: Assistant Director for
Legislative Reference

Dear Mr. Lynn:

This is in reply to your request for the views of the Civil Service
Commission on H.R. 9924, an enrolled bill to direct the National
Commission on the Observance of International Women's Year, 1975,

to organize and convene a National Women's Conference, and for other
purposes. H.R. 9924 is similar to H.R. 8903, on which we provided
comments on September 30, 1975,

As an integral part of its overall equal employment opportunity
program leadership effort, the Civil Service Commission provides
leadership and direction to the Government-wide Federal Women's
Program. This special emphasis program is designed and operated to
assure that the particular employment needs and concerns of women
are addressed in the equal opportunity and personnel management
programs of Federal agencies. The concerns and activities of the
National Commission on the Observance of International Women's Year
(and of the National Women's Conference provided for in H.R. 9924)
are, of course, broader in scope, and relate to the role of women
in all aspects of national life and in international relatioms.

The Civil Service Commission is actively supporting the concepts
and goals of International Women's Year. This support is reflected
not only in our own program activities but in our close cooperation
with an Interdepartmental Task Force established by the National
Commission. Although we fully support equality of opportunity for
women, however, we have some reservations as to whether a
Congressionally mandated National Conference--to be preceded by
State and regional meetings--represents the best expenditure of
funds in pursuit of the broad objectives of the enrolled bill.

We are also concerned that H.R. 9924 would set a precedent on which
other special interest groups could base calls for similar
conferences to further their own interests. With a National
Women's Conference established in law and held at the direction of

THE MERIT SYSTEM—A GOOD INVESTMENT IN GOOD GOVERNMENT
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Congress by a Presidentially created organization, pressures from
other groups might be difficult for either the Congress or the
Administration to resist.

Notwithstanding these reservations, the Civil Service Commission
would most certainly have an interest in participating in the
Conference.

Section 5(a) of the enrolled bill differs from the same section of
H.R. 8903 in that the enrolled bill provides that International
Women's Year Commission staff personnel 'shall be appointed without
regard to the provisions of Title 5, United States Code, governing
appointments in the competitive service ..." WNormally, the Civil
Service Commission objects to statutory exemptions from the
competitive examining and appointment provisions of Title 5.
However, inasmuch as this bill provides for a temporary Commission,
the life of which "shall in no case extend beyond March 31, 1978,"
the Civil Service Commission interposes no objection to this
provision. We recommend that the President sign H.R. 9924,

By direction of the Commission:

Sincerely yours,

Chairman



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

DEC 17 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

Subject: Enrolled Bill H.R. 9924 - National Women's Conference
Sponsor - Rep. Abzug (D) New York and 21 others

Last Day for Action

December 24, 1975 - Wednesday

PurEose ,

Directs the National Commission on the Observance of Inter-
national Women's Year, 1975, to organize and convene a Natiocnal
Women's Conference.

Agency Recommendations

Office ¢f Management and Dudget Approval
Department of State, i Approval
Department Of Labor Approval(Informally
Civil Service Commission Approval
Commission on Civil Rights Approval

Discussion

The basic purpose of H.R. 9924 is to provide for a National
Women's Conference next year to assess the role of women and
the progress made to date in promcting the equality of women.
The conference would be charged with identifying the barriers
preventing women from participating equally in all aspects of
national life and developing recommendations for removing those
barriers. '

Under the bill, the conference would be organized and convened
by the National Commission on the Observance of International
Women's Year, 1975, which you established last January by
Executive Order 11832, to promote national observance of
International Women's Year, 1975 (IWY). Executive Order 11889
of November 25, 1975 currently requires the Commission to
conclude its work by June 30, 1976, report to the President
thirty days later, and then terminate. The enrolled bill would
extend the life of the Commission as described below. .
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In addition, #H.R. 9924 would:

-- Require that the conference be preceded by preparatory
State or regional conferences for which the Cormission would
provide technical and financial assistance;

-- Require a detailed report with recommendations by
the Commission to the President and Congress within 120 days
after the conference, and terminate the Commission thirty
days later (but in no case could its life extend beyond
March 31, 1978);

-- Require a report by the President to Congress within
120 additional days containing recommendations on the
Commission's report;

) .

-- Establish a committee of the conference to take steps
to provide for the convening of a second National Women's
Conference to assess progress in improving the status of
women;

~-- Authorize appropriations of up to $5 million for these
purposes, none of which could be used for lobbyiny activiiies
(e.g., for the Equal Rights Amendment.)

Pursuant to- your gu'idance, the Administration earlier indicated
to the Congress that it could support this legislation if it
were amended to lower the authorization level to $3 million

from the $10 million in the original bill, and if the conference
were postponed beyond 1976.

A floor amendment in the House lowered the authorization level
from $10 million to $5 million after failure of an effort to
reduce it to $1 million. If you approve the 'bill, the
Commission can be asked to develop its plans with a view
toward holding costs to a maximum of $3 million.

Although the conference was not postponed beyond 1976, as
recommended by the Administration, House floor discussion on
the Commission's termination date indicated the possibility
that it might not be held until the end of the year. This is
quite probable, given the need for obtaining funding next year
and the time it will take to organize and hold the preparatory
State conferences.



CSC, in its attached views letter, expresses some concerns
about this legislation which we had also earlier raised.
As you know, conferences of the type proposed in the bill
usually result in far-ranging recommendations which are
difficult to oppose but impossible to endorse in their
entirety. Moreover, endorsement of a conference for one
purpose, however worthy, makes it more difficult to oppose
pressures from other groups for special conferences.

In this instance, however, we have already indicated our
general support for the legislation and we therefore
recommend its approval.

K(Signed) James M. Frey

Assistant Director for
Legislative Reference

Enclosures















THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 19, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JUDY JOHNSTON
FROM: PAT LINDH@E
SUBJECT: H.R. 9924-National Women's Conference

On page 2, under the 5th provision of the bill, I would suggest
leaving out the example of the Equal Rights Amendment since this
is not in the language of the bill although it is referred to in
the debate.

Again on page 2, last paragraph, last line. I would add before
"State" the number 56. The debate is quite clear in stating
that the sponsors expect conferences in all 50 states and the 6
U.S. Trust Territories.

In the next to the last paragraph on page 2, I would suggest

the omission of the second sentence as there is still much
discussion going on between the Department of State, the Commission,
and OMB about how much will be requested and whether or not it

will be requested in the President's budget. We have been trying
to talk with Jim Lynn today to discuss this matter but have not

yet succeeded.

Thus, I would prefer to separate these two issues--one of the
President's signing the bill and second that of the amount to be
requested.

If OMB prefers'to go ahead with that sentence, I would appreciate
a call so that I can continue to pursue the matter with Mr. Lynn.



MEMORANDUM 8343

NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL

December 19, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JAMES CAVANAUGH
FROM: Jeanne W. Daviw
SUBJECT: H. R. 9924 - National

Women's Conference

The NSC Staff concurs in the proposed Enrolled Bill H. R. 9924 -
National Women's Conference.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 19, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM CAVANAUGH
FROM: MAX L. FRIEDERSDORF M _ é '
SUBJECT: H. R, 9924 - National Women's Conference

The Office of Legislative Affairs concurs with the agencies

that the subject bill be signed.

Attachments




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTOCN

December 20, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR PAT LINDH
FROM: JUDY JOHNSTONf{

SUBJECT: H.R. 9924 - National Women's Conference

I spoke to Jim Frey in OMB late Friday afternoon and
apparently the only way to reflect your comments

on OMB's enrolled bill is to show them in a memorandum
to the President which will accompany the bill report
and the bill.

As I will have to get this bill in Monday afternoon
could you please get the memorandum over to me as

soon as possible on Monday, if that is what you decide
to do.
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DATE: 12-22-75
T0: Bob Linder
FroM: U imM Frey

Attached is the Labor views

letter on H.R. 9924, for inclu-
sion in the enrolled pill file.

OMB FORM 38
REV AuG 73






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 22, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
FROM: PAT LINDH

SUBJECT: H.R. 9924 -- National
Women's Conference

This bill calls for 56 state and regional conferences
which will precede the National Conference.

It also calls for providing the means necessary for
some delegates to attend who financially would be
unable to do so without assistance.

The scope of the conferences is enormous, covering
not only the so-called women's issues, but also other
major concerns: employment, education, social
security.

Delegates representing 110,000,000 persons will be
in attendance and all of the major women's organi-
zations are vitally interested in the successful
conclusion of these events.

OMB is currently working with your Commission
for International Women's Year on the budget and
appropriate funding. In doing this, they are keeping
in mind the termination date of March 1978.

I would therefore suggest no reference to funding in
this decision memeo.
































